CLERK OF THE COUNCIL COUNCILMEMBERS

Dana Brown-Davis, C.M.C. Rud Browne
COUNTY COURTHOUSE Barry ?;Ce?%ny?g

311 Grand Avenue, Suite #105
Bellingham, WA 98225-4038
(360) 778-5010

Todd Donovan
Ben Elenbaas
Carol Frazey
Kathy Kershner

WHATCOM COUNTY COUNCIL

February 13, 2020

Ross Cline, Chairman

Nooksack Tribal Council

4979 Mount Baker Highway, Suite F
Deming, WA 98244

Dear Mr. Cline,

The Whatcom County Council invites you or a designated representative from the Nooksack
Indian Tribe to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory Committee (SAC) for the Public
Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the position of Tribal Nations.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when

available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, lLegislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC or to identify a designee to serve in your place. Thank you in
advance for your willingness to participate in this important project.

_ Sincerely,

Council Chair

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
Lisa McShane (lisa@lisamcshane.com)
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WHATCOM COUNTY COUNCIL

February 13, 2020

Tony Hillaire, Chief of Staff
Lummi Indian Business Council
2665 Kwina Road

Bellingham, WA 98226

Dear Mr. Hillaire,

The Whatcom County Council invites you or a designated representative from the Lummi Indian
Business Council to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory Committee (SAC) for the Public
Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the position of Tribal Nations.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when
available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC or to identify a designee to serve in your place. Thank you in
advance for your willingness to participate in this important project.

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
Lisa McShane (lisa@lisamcshane.com)
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February 13, 2020

Executive Satpal Sidhu
Whatcom County

311 Grand Ave, Suite 108
Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Executive Sidhu,

The Whatcom County Council invites you or a designated representative from the Whatcom County
Executive Office to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory Committee (SAC) for the Public
Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the position of Whatcom County

Administration.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when

available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC or to identify a designee to serve in your place. Thank you in
advance for your willingness to participate in this important project.

Sincerely,

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
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WHATCOM COUNTY COUNCIL

February 13, 2020

Mayor Seth Fleetwood
City of Bellingham

210 Lottie Street
Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Mayor Fleetwood,

The Whatcom County Council invites you or a designated representative from the City of Bellingham to
participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory Committee (SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and
Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the position of Bellingham Administration.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when

available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC or to identify a designee to serve in your place. Thank you in
advance for your willingness to participate in this important project.

Sincerely,

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
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February 13, 2020

Jack Hovenier
702 Kentucky Street
Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Jack Hovenier,

The Whatcom County Council invites you to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory
Committee {SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing
the position of Incarceration Prevention and Reduction Task Force (acting as the Law and Justice Council)
(#1). Staff understands that you will share this position with Stephen Gockley.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. it will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when

available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC. Thank you in advance for your willingness to participate in this
important project.

Sincerely,

Barry Bue Anan
Council Chair

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
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WHATCOM COUNTY COUNCIL

February 13,2020

Stephen Gockley
2315 J Street
Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Stephen Gockley,

The Whatcom County Council invites you to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory
Committee (SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the
position of Incarceration Prevention and Reduction Task Force (acting as the Law and Justice Council)
(#1). Staff understands that you will share this position with Jack Hovenier.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. it will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4} SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when
available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC. Thank you in advance for your willingness to participate in this
important project.

Council Chair

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
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WHATCOM COUNTY COUNCIL

February 13, 2020

Council Member Daniel Hammill
City of Bellingham

210 Lottie Street

Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Council Member Hammill,

The Whatcom County Council invites you to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory
Committee (SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the
position of Incarceration Prevention and Reduction Task Force (acting as the Law and Justice Council)

(#2) - Behavioral Health Subcommittee.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when

available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC. Thank you in advance for your willingness to participate in this
important project.

Sincerely,

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
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WHATCOM COUNTY COUNCIL

February 13, 2020

Anne Deacon

Whatcom County Health Dept.
509 Girard Street '
Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Anne Deacon,

The Whatcom County Council invites you to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory
Committee {SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the
position of Incarceration Prevention and Reduction Task Force {acting as the Law and Justice Council)
(#3) - Crisis Stabilization Facility Committee.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when

available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC. Thank you in advance for your willingness to participate in this
important project.

Sincerely,

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
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WHATCOM COUNTY COUNCIL

February 13, 2020

Darlene Peterson
2014 C Street
Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Darlene Peterson,

The Whatcom County Council invites you to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory
Committee (SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the
position of Incarceration Prevention and Reduction Task Force (acting as the Law and Justice Council)
(#4)- Legal & Justice Systems Commiteee.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when

available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC. Thank you in advance for your willingness to participate in this
important-project.

Sincerely,

Ba&chanan

Council Chair

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
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February 13, 2020

Chief David Doll
Bellingham Police

505 Grand Ave
Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Chief D'oII,

The Whatcom County Council invites you or a designated representative to participate as a member of
the Stakeholder Advisory Committee (SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs
Assessment representing the position of Bellingham Police.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when

available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC or to identify a designee to serve in your place. Thank you in
advance for your willingness to participate in this important project.

Sincerely,

BarrywBuchanan
Council Chair

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
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WHATCOM COUNTY COUNCIL

February 13, 2020

Sheriff Bill Elfo

Whatcom County Sheriff

311 Grand Ave. Public Safety Building
Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Sheriff Elfo,

The Whatcom County Council invites you to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory
Committee (SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the
Sheriff's Office. Staff understands you will share this position with Undersheriff Doug Chadwick.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the
root causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-
based preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and
minimize recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in
behavioral health, criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment,
which will include a robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes
36 members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their
communities, and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC
meetings over the next five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside
of the SAC meetings. The first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more
details will be provided when available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or
360-778-5019 to confirm your participation in the SAC. Thank you in advance for your willingness
to participate in this important project.

Sincerely,

Couficil Chair

C: Undersheriff Doug Chadwick
Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the
Council AB2020-083
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WHATCOM COUNTY COUNCIL

February 13, 2020

Undersheriff Doug Chadwick
Whatcom County Sheriff

311 Grand Ave. Public Safety Building
Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Undersheriff Chadwick,

The Whatcom County Council invites you to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory
Committee (SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the
Sheriff's Office. Staff understands you will share this position with Sheriff Bill Elfo.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the
root causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-
based preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and
minimize recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in
behavioral health, criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment,
which will include a robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes
36 members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their
communities, and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC
meetings over the next five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside
of the SAC meetings. The first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more
details will be provided when available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or
360-778-5019 to confirm your participation in the SAC. Thank you in advance for your willingness
to participate in this important project.

Sincerely,

Bakgy uchanan
Council Chair

C: Sheriff Bill Elfo
Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
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February 13, 2020

Perry Mowery

Human Services Supervisor
Whatcom County Health Dept.
509 Girard Street

Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Perry Mowery,

The Whatcom County Council invites you to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory
Committee (SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the
position of Whatcom County Health Department.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4} SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when

available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC. Thank you in advance for your willingness to participate in this
important project.

Sincerely,

Cocil Chair

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083
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February 13, 2020

Daron Smith
Teamsters Local 231
1700 N State Street
Bellingham, WA 98225

Dear Daron Smith,

The Whatcom County Council invites you to participate as a member of the Stakeholder Advisory
Committee (SAC) for the Public Health, Safety, and Justice Facility Needs Assessment representing the
position of Teamsters Local 231 Whatcom County Corrections Business Unit.

The Needs Assessment will focus on planning for a criminal justice system that is built to address the root
causes of incarceration and designed with rehabilitation as the goal. It will prioritize community-based
preventative services, invest in behavioral health services, maximize successful re-entry, and minimize
recidivism. The consultant firm and its interdisciplinary team of professionals in behavioral health,
criminal justice, facility design, and public outreach will lead the Needs Assessment, which will include a
robust public engagement effort and guidance from the SAC.

Enclosed is an information sheet on the roles and responsibilities of SAC members. The SAC includes 36
members who will guide the development of the Needs Assessment, act as liaisons to their communities,
and help develop community support. There will be approximately four (4) SAC meetings over the next
five months, with additional activities to be completed independently outside of the SAC meetings. The
first SAC meeting will be held the first or second week in March, and more details will be provided when
available.

Please contact Cathy Halka, Legislative Analyst, at chalka@co.whatcom.wa.us or 360-778-5019 to
confirm your participation in the SAC. Thank you in advance for your willingness to participate in this
important project.

Sincerely,

Coucil Chair

C: Dana Brown-Davis, Clerk of the Council
AB2020-083



